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Memorandum 

To:  Amy Kennedy  Date: October 2014 

Company: Pinyon Environmental, Inc.  Phone:  720-536-4174    

From:  Thomas M. Bown, PhD  Pinyon Project #: 1167002  

Delivery Method:  email 

Subject: Federal Boulevard Project/paleontological resources 
 

The client requested a new locality search in the projected project area, conducted through the University of 
Colorado Geology Museum and/or the Denver Museum of Nature and Science to ensure that a complete 
and up-to-date picture of potential fossil resources in the area is presented in the EA document. 

Dr. Logan Ivy of the Vertebrate Fossil Division of the Denver Museum of Nature and Science and Tonia 
Culver of the University of Colorado Geology Museum (Boulder, CO) were contacted regarding the 
presence of any fossil localities within the project area. The area given to them for search was “Section 5, T 4 
S, R 68 W, Denver County, Colorado.” 

Neither the Denver Museum of Nature and Science nor the University of Colorado Museum in Boulder 
house fossil materials of any kind collected from within the proposed project area. 
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